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Hello Shamgar family,

God has once again richly blessed Shamgar Ministries with an abundance of opportunities to serve Him and the volunteers, donations, and prayers to accomplish many projects and spread the gospel.

With another year coming to a close we wanted to send a quick review of 2012 to the glory of God:
We completed our interim pastorate with County Line Baptist Church in Hawkinsville in June and began another interim with Poplar Springs North Baptist Church, Dublin in July. We are still serving with them on Sundays and Wednesdays and office hours on Monday. 

*Rusty was also able to serve as chaplain of the Bleckley County Football team again and lead weekly Bible studies with Promise of Hope for Men in Cochran. (A Christian drug rehab)
*The two jail ministries are still going strong but there is still a need for more men to serve once or twice a month. Ladies are welcome as well in the Cochran Jail ministry on Wednesday afternoons to lead in Bible study.
*We were blessed to assist in different areas to at least 9 different ministries. (Promise of Hope for Men, Azalea Prison Ministry, Deerview Youth Home, Mt. Outreach, Ky, Snowbird Youth Camp, Camp Charis, Baptist Collegiate Ministry, Single Mom’s oil change, and senior adult ministry with home church)

*Construction projects completed for 7 churches and for 21 precious widows.
*Served 4 senior adults through the summer months with lawn care.

* The Deaver project was a great success with 7 different churches being represented in volunteers and monetary donations. This now family of 9 is doing great and enjoying their remodeled space!

* The best news of all to report are the 34 professions of faith in 2012 and the 1 rededication. Praise God, great things He has done!

The only project we have a definite date on coming up is a 4800 sq. ft. addition for Keener Baptist Church in Keener, Al. We need a group to help roof. (Ground crew as well as on roof) The plan is to drive over on March 25th and begin work on the 26th. Work should only take a few days depending on weather and number of volunteers. Housing will be at Cherry St. Baptist Church in Attalla, Al.
A huge thank you to you all for a great year of love, support, prayers and work! We love you and ask for your continued prayers for God’s wisdom and desire for Shamgar Ministries in 2013. (Donation letters have been mailed to those who gave money or materials in 2012, please let us know if you don’t receive yours)
In Christ Alone,

Rusty and Denise Stewart
